Regular

Meeting

DAYTON LEGAL BLANK, INC., FORM NO. 10148

Harrison Community Center Held

March 18,

7:30 p.m. 20 15

OPENING

The Harrison Township Board of Trustees met in regular session with President, Thomas C. Losekamp, calling the meeting to order. Answering the roll call were: Thomas C. Losekamp, William R. Noes and Frederick A. Dole.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Mr. Dole made a motion to approve the minutes of the February 18, 2015 regular meeting. Mr. Noes seconded the motion, roll call - all yea.

FISCAL OFFICER'S REPORT

Mr. Noes made a motion to approve the Fiscal Officer's Financial Report, which includes the payment of the bills. Mr. Dole seconded the motion, roll call - all yea.

VISITORS

Mr. Doug Barnes, Township resident, inquired of the Trustees if they have had any discussion with Duke Energy regarding the increased number of power outages in our area. Mr. Dole reported that he spoke to Duke Energy regarding the outages and they responded that a large number of poles had been crashed into by vehicles recently. Duke Energy said the grid has been improved and is working more efficiently. Mr. Dole indicated he will follow-up again with Duke Energy.

POLICE REPORT

Sergeant Chris Pitchford was present and distributed the following monthly reports: Incident and Criminal; Calls for Service; Traffic Crash and Uniform Incident.

FIRE REPORT

Mr. Noes reported that he attended the City of Harrison Fire Department Committee meeting last night and discussion revolved around their upcoming tax levy.

ZONING REPORT

Mr. Dole reported that he spoke to a resident on New Haven Road who inquired if raising chickens on his property is contrary to any zoning laws. Mr. Dole referred him to the Hamilton County Zoning Department.

RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

Minutes of Harrison Township Board of Trustees

Regular Meeting

DAYTON LEGAL BLANK, INC., FORM NO., 19159

feld Harrison Community Center

March 18, 20 15

NUISANCE ABATEMENT REPORT

Mr. Losekamp will check with Mr. Tom Keating, Legal Counsel, to see if nuisance letters were sent to the property owners the Trustees identified.

BUSINESS REPORT

Mr. Losekamp reported that Cincinnati Bell is installing Fiber Optics in the Township.

The State of Ohio Department of Public Safety requested the license plate numbers for all Township vehicles. Mr. Losekamp will forward this request on to Mr. John Loos, Road Supervisor.

Mr. Dole reported that the Civic Center is being rented continuously.

Ms. Heidi Fought, from the Ohio Township Association, informed the Trustees, that the State of Ohio is cutting funding on storm water projects. Mr. Losekamp will get all the Trustees to sign the proposed letter and send it to our legislators.

Mr. Noes will be attending the Hamilton County Planning Partnership meeting on March 27, 2015.

Mr. Dole attended the Hamilton County Board of Health District Advisory Council on March 2, 2015.

Mr. Noes reported that there will be a Drug Take Back Program at the Township Civic Center on April 25, 2015 from 10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.

CORRESPONDENCE

There was no correspondence.

ADJOURNMENT

Being no further business, Mr. Losekamp made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Dole seconded the motion, roll call - all yea. The meeting was adjourned at 8:07 p.m.

Attest:

Thomas C. Losekamp, President

Gregory P Rybes Fiscal Officer

William R. Noes Freder

Frederick A. Dole